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The KS4 History Option group are studying the history of the British railways. 

We are looking at what it was like to travel first class, second class and third 

class in the 1840s. We have all been ‘playing the part’ and going back in time! 

In first class we wore smart hats (even a crown!), smart clothes, had a roof 

over our heads, glass windows and soft seats! Second class was a little more 

‘basic’ with hard seats, no top hats but at least we had a roof over our heads. 

Third class was very ‘basic’ with no seats, blankets to keep us warm but lots of 

fresh air and the smell of smoke! 
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Independent Travel Training 

 

We are currently in discussions with the Local Authority about taking 

part in  an Independent Travel Training Project and many of you may 

well have received letters about this over the last few weeks. 

In order to determine the viability of running a scheme we would 

very much like to know if you would like your son/daughter to be in-

volved in accessing travel training. We would be very grateful if you 

could contact Sally in the school office if you would be interested so 

that we can discuss priorities with the Council and meet with you to 

discuss the options that may be available. 

 

Sally Holt our Head of Physical Care retired today! We all wish her 

the very best in the future and our thanks for all her hard work and 

commitment to the school. 

 

Lynda Walker 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Head Teacher 

The Option catering 

group that operates 

the cafe on a Friday 

has raised over 

£100 in the last 

year. They have de-

cided to fund new 

equipment for the 

6th form kitchen 

and they have also 

got money left over 

to buy supplies for 

the next year.  

The Under 16’s Boys 

Football team went to 

play in Ruislip this week 

against Woodfield and 

Shaftsbury schools.     

Unfortunately for us this 

time we didn't win with 

scores of 8-1 and 10-8. 

Better luck next time 

boys. 
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From the Classes 

The Bionic Ear Show   

Next Wednesday 3rd October the Bionic Ear Show is com-

ing to Oak Lodge. Staff from Deafness Research UK  will 

put on a show for pupils explaining how our ears work and 

why we need to protect our hearing.  

 

The visitors will also offer free hearing tests to any staff, 

parents or carers from 9.30 -11am. This service, which 

takes about 10 minutes, can only be offered to adults.  

On Monday I did P.E and had 

lots of fun on the Mats dancing. 

I enjoyed Shika’s Birthday and 

sang ‘No one’ by Alicia Keys 

with Charlotte.  By Collette  
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The Sixth Form Cafe 

will be open 

Wednesdays and Fridays 

for yummy eats. 

Remember to bring your 

money if you want to 

buy any of the delicious 

food the sixth form whip 

up.  

Well done to P6! They are good decision makers! 

They have been looking at the main tourist  attractions 

in London in their ‘Tourism’ lessons and they have 

very quickly decided as a group that they would most 

like to visit a place which none of them have visited 

before, Tower Bridge! They will study the history of 

the bridge first and then plan and organise the trip. 

Miss Adams 


